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MINUTES OF MELLLOR COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

MEETING HELD

WEDNESDAY 14th December 2016 AT 7.30pm

Commitee

Present: 
J Hymas, Chairman [JH]



K Dean [KD]



M Williams [MW]



G Hargreaves [GH]




S Hughes [SH]

Also Present:
M Johnson [MJ]



A Sharp [AS]



A Bibby [AB]



L Foster [LF]

Apologies:  
N Roberts J Foster, T Entwistle, L Jarrold

	
	Lead on Actions

	The minutes of the November committee meeting were approved as a true and complete record of the meeting

JH welcomed LF and introduced her to other members of the committee.  LF has recently returned to Mellor and is interested in getting involved in village events.
	

	Committee agreed to offer lesser sum of £250 or 50% of MPC legal costs towards amendment of lease.

MJ confirmed that she had spoken with representatives from RVBC and that there are no trees on MCA land subject to conservation/preservation orders.  JH to follow up with contractors for estimates to remove/crown raise trees identified as dead/deseased/causing nuisance.


	JH

JH

	We continue to look for a suitable replacement for WT as a holding trustee.
	

	Events;

All three events we have held in November and December have been very well received and successful generating in total around £1000.  Vote of thanks to Janine for all her help in running these.  Mavis to sort out a gift.
Chess Club – we have been successful in securing a small grant to set up a chess club.  We plan to hold the launch for this on February 11th 2017 to coincide with the monthly cafe.  JH congratulated KD for getting this grant.
We will be holding an “open day” on 4th February 2017 to bring the village up to speed with our thoughts and proposals for improvements to the hall;

· Tennis Court/Netball/5-a-side pitch

· Boule Court

· Various improvements to the fabric of the building

· Current users “forum” (NB users need to be invited to attend)

JH to get a leaflet produced to letterbox drop around the village.  We will also publicise on facebook and our website.
GH has put written application into BAe for £10k for tennis court refurb.  Likely to hear back in February.


	JH

GH

	JH asked all committee members to search online for Mellor Village Hall website as frequency of search helps move our site to top of the results list.  Also to visit the site and feedback views/corrections to NR.

We also need to chase down more details about user groups for inclusion in website (eg contact details, when they meet etc)

JH offered vote of thanks to NR for the great work being done on the site

JH updated all on Survey Monkey – what it is and how we might start using it.  We need to think about set of questions about which we want community feedback.
	All



	KD gave a brief update on hall maintainence issues and good progress on various day to day actions.  Idea to put up an “issues board” so that users can highlight any day to day problems that they come across around the hall.

KD confirmed that our fire risk assessment is now on file as an active document and is being updated as appropriate.

JH has purchased a replacement CD/DVD player for the main hall sound system

JF to replace our certificate of insurance.  Check that we are showing all required certificates.

Main floor hall has some loose blocks that are starting to break loose from the concrete substrate and this will only accelerate if we don't take action soon – we are taking advice although our feeling at the moment is a short/medium term fix of screwing loose blocks back into place to buy us time.

KD to draw up a critical path plan for the proposed work (including when the hall would be out of action).  This is needed for immediately after Christmas so that we can build into our diary for 2017.

No objections received for our planning application.
	KD

KD

JF/JH

KD

	In JF's absence, JH took the meeting through the November accounts.  These showed a net surplus on the month of £900 including the £500 surplus from the Colours event.  

JH thanked MW arranging the Colours event and highlighted that we need to start thinking about alternatives for next year.

With the new committee now in place after the AGM we need to update our cheque authorisation procedures.

JH mentioned his concern that the Guides have still not found a replacement team – as well as reflecting on the general lack of people willing to help it is also a future risk to MCA as guides represents a significant revenue stream.  JF to re-publicise on our facebook pages.
	JF

	The meeting closed at 8.50pm and JH thanked everyone for their input.
	

	Next meeting Wednesday 11th January, 7.30pm at Village Hall
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